

Uxbridge Community Gardens

Received by **Uxbridge** Town Clerk

March 9, 2015 Uxbridge Town Hall 21 S. Main St, Uxbridge

## **Meeting Minutes**

Call to Order: 7:00pm

Quorum: 4/5 in attendance. Barbara participated via Skype. Sandy not present.

Minutes of December 8, 2014: Kris Holt reporting. Minutes reviewed & accepted as

written.

Treasurer's Report: Barbara reporting per Sandy Lemire's report. \$6989.78.is the current balance. \$186 water bill for the season.

## **Old Business**

1. URI Seed Program: Kim picked up the seeds. March 23 Kim will drop off the first batch at the library. The second distribution will be in April. Barbara to contact Whitin school to see if they need seeds.

2. Security signs for 2015: Diversified signs or graffiti works might be able to do signs. Sandy found a sample sign that we will use. We will put two large signs

at each garden entrance.

3. Bulletin board rebuild: The request was submitted to BVT construction shop. Sample photos were sent. They have built 5 similar ones last year. We gave him a cap of \$500, the amount should be less than that; however we don't have a formal quote. The sign should be finished toward the end of the school year. A message was left for paint & design to see if they would paint the UCG logo on the back. Kim will call back to see if the timeline could be sped up. The bulletin board will be put up in the same place.

## **New Business**

1. Number of applications on hand: 4 new applications received today. 3 open plots remain.

2. Status of payment for gardens: 20 people who haven't paid. Barbara will

contact those gardeners who haven't paid.

3. Jackie will submit an article to the NUT for April 1.

Next UCG Meeting TBD

## Respectfully Submitted,

Kristen Holt **UCG** Secretary

Barbara Hall

Kim DeMers

Sandy Lemire

Kris Holt

Jackie Wheelock

Chairperson Vice Chair \_

Treasurer Sanda

Secretary

Member at Large